



### St Alban's C of E Academy Newsletter

**Summer Term: Friday 28th April 2023** 





# **Important Dates**



- Monday 1st May- Bank holiday
- Friday 5<sup>th</sup> May Picnic for the King's coronation
- Monday 8<sup>th</sup> May 3.30pm Bank holiday for the King's Coronation
- Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup>- Friday 12<sup>th</sup> May KS2 SATs
- · 15th-26th May Year 2 SATs
- · 25th May- Coffee Morning 9-10am
- Week beginning 5<sup>th</sup> June Year 4 multiplication tests
- · 5th 7th June Y6 Residential
- Week beginning 12<sup>th</sup> June KS1 phonic screening check
- · 12th June Tempest Photography
- · 3rd July Animal Man visiting EYFS
- 10<sup>th</sup> July Y4 Stone age day, visitor in school
- · 10th July Y2 Sandwell Valley Trip
- · 13<sup>th</sup> July Y3 Viking Day, visitor in school
- · 21st July Circus Party
- · 26th End of term



Dear Parents and Carers,

I can't believe we're already in the summer term! Let's hope we soon see the sunshine I'm sure we're all longing to see. Our value for this half term is forgiveness, this will be explored through our daily worship each week.

As usual, there are lots of exciting events happening. Next Friday, we are having our picnic to celebrate the King's coronation. We would welcome any donations for the tombola or cakes to sell. There will be hot dogs and burgers on sale at £2 for you to enjoy.

We are also inviting parents into school for a 'Come Dine With Me' experience. Please see below for further information.

May is also a busy time for children in Year 2 and 6 as they start their SATs. They are all working incredibly hard and I know they will do their very best. Good Luck to everyone!

Teachers are looking at organising various trips or visitors into school to make the children's learning exciting. Rising coach costs are making trips extremely expensive so having a visitor into school is a more affordable option.

We look forward to seeing you next Friday and wishing you a fabulous long weekend

Mrs Joanne Robinson

# Come Dine with Me

Exciting news! We are inviting parents to come to school for a 'Come Dine With Me' experience. Over the coming weeks, we will be inviting you in to have lunch with your children. The cost of the lunches will be £3.50. These can be paid via Bromcom in the usual way. Please come for 11.30am on your allocated day. You will be able to sit and enjoy a tasty school meal with your child before they go out to play.

Class:	Please pay by:
EYFS Thursday 18th May	Friday 11 <sup>th</sup> May
Year 1 Thursday 25 <sup>th</sup> May	Friday 19 <sup>th</sup> May
Year 2 Thursday 8 <sup>th</sup> June	Friday 26 <sup>th</sup> May
Year 3 Thursday 15 <sup>th</sup> June	Friday 9 <sup>th</sup> June
Year 4 Thursday 22 <sup>nd</sup> June	Friday 16 <sup>th</sup> June
Year 5 Thursday 29 <sup>th</sup> June	Friday 17 <sup>th</sup> June
Year 6 Thursday 6 <sup>th</sup> July	Friday 30 <sup>th</sup> June

Just a reminder that all children in Reception, Year 1 and 2 are entitled to have a school meal provided by the school at no extra cost to yourselves. The school provides a wide range of enjoyable meals, which your child can enjoy. Please pop into school if you would like some help in booking onto the meals

**Safeguarding:** If you have any safeguarding concerns, you can contact MASH on: 01902 555392 (9am –5pm). Out of office hours contact the emergency duty team on 01902 552999 or in an emergency call 999. Alternatively, you can call Child Line on 0800 1111 or email them by visiting www.childline.org. However, please feel free to come and speak to either Mrs Robinson, Angela or Mrs Abbiss. We will always listen and try to help.

## KING CHARLES III CORONATION BANK HOLIDAY

#### King's Coronation Friday 5th May 3.30pm-5.30pm



You are all invited onto the school grounds at the end of the day. Please bring along a picnic to share with your family. Hot Dogs and burgers will be on sale for £2 each.

There will also be a range of stalls for you all to enjoy and help remember this special occasion! Don't forget to bring some loose change along with you.

#### **Donations please:**

Please could you donate any unopened bottles, toiletries etc for the tombola by Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> May. We are also asking for donations of cakes for the cake stall by Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> May. If you are feeling adventurous, we would love to see your own baking creations!

Please list ingredients with them to make it clear to anyone buying.

Children can come to school dressed in red, white and blue.

Children's learning during the day will also be based around the coronation and the history of the monarchy.

#### **Art Competition**

We would also like to invite children to celebrate this historic event by bringing in some poetry, artwork or poster to be displayed outside our library. There will be one overall winner and three runners up.



Reception have been getting ready for our first Fundraiser Friday. We are hosting these events this half term to raise money for our trip to West Midlands Safari Park.

The fundraiser will take place every Friday with pastries in the morning and sweet treats after school. Each item will be 50p so please remember to bring any loose change that you may have! Thank you for your support.



